
John & Martha,

In my capacity as XXX Cluster Captain I want to welcome you again to the NDCBF family. You are probably aware that NDCBF has instituted a new member assimilation process for the purpose of assisting them in getting connected to the ministry of their choice. This is based on small groups that we call clusters.
You will be receiving a phone call from Kevin Brown. Kevin and his family are members of the XXX cluster. He and his wife Mary will be assisting you as a new member. They will help answer any questions you have and will be a family to help you connect with members and ministry in a more efficient way. 
Kevin will call you in the next week to schedule a time for you to meet. If I can be of any assistance please don’t hesitate to call. I look forward to meeting you soon.
Sincerely,
SSSSS SSSSS
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